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CITIZEN NOTICE 

 
TAPAWINGO ROAD SW AND KINGSLEY ROAD SW  

TRAFFIC CALMING URBAN BIORETENTION PROJECT 
LOCATED IN CURB EXTENSIONS AT MEADOW LANE SW 

 
Town Council Consideration of Engineering Design Contract and Funding 

Agreement at its October 15, 2018 regular meeting 
 
 
 

September 28, 2018 
 
Dear Property Owner, 
 
At their October 15, 2018 meeting at 8 PM in the Town Hall Council Chamber, the Vienna Town 
Council will consider authorizing the Tapawingo/Kingsley Urban Bioretention funding 
agreement, along with the survey and design contract.  This project is located within the right-of-
way at the intersections of Tapawingo Road SW and Meadow Lane SW and Kingsley Road SW 
and Meadow Lane SW.  Urban bioretention facilities will be placed in new curb extensions 
functioning as traffic calming measures, per the January 30, 2018 Transportation Safety 
Commission (TSC) motion.  
 
You are welcome to attend the Council meeting.  A copy of the Public Works Department’s 
report recommending the project will be available after 2PM on the Friday before the meeting on 
the Town Council website located at https://www.viennava.gov/index.aspx?NID=567. 
 
If Town Council authorizes the funding agreement and contracts, the next step will be a field 
survey and design plan preparation.  As the plans are being prepared, owners of properties 
affected by the work will receive copies of the plans addressing any impacts to properties. You 
will receive notice of community design meetings to review and discuss the plans, as well as the 
Town Council meeting when the construction contract award is considered. 
 
Please contact me with any questions at 703-319-8630 or email christine.horner@viennava.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Christine Horner, PE 
Water Quality Engineer 


